
CITY OF JOONDALUP

SKATEPARK COMMITTEE MEETING

Minutes of the Skatepark Committee held on Monday 23 July 2001 in Conference
Room 1, Council Chambers, City of Joondalup commencing at 5.00 pm.

Attendance:

Committee Members

Cr John Hollywood Chairperson
Cr Carol Mackintosh
Cr Paul Kimber
Cr Mike O’Brien

Observers

Mark Stanton Manager Leisure and Ranger Services
Wayne Grimes Recreation Development Officer
Keith Armstrong Conservation Officer
Melanie Gordon Youth in Public Open Space Officer
Mog Piasecka Research and Development Officer

Mr Vic Harman Ocean Reef Residents Association

Apologies:

Cr Don Carlos

1. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

MOVED Cr O’Brien, SECONDED Cr Mackintosh that the Minutes of the Skatepark
Committee Meeting held on 23 May 2001, be confirmed as a true and correct record.

CARRIED

2. PUBLIC MEETINGS – OCEAN REEF AND GREENWOOD

Mr Vic Harman, representing the Ocean Reef Residents Association, outlined the history
of Mirror Park, Ocean Reef and advised the Association supports the proposed skatepark
for Mirror Park.

Cr Hollywood gave an overview of the public meetings held to discuss the two proposed
skatepark sites in Ocean Reef and Greenwood.  The outcomes of the meetings were as
follows:



Mirror Park, Ocean Reef
People presented arguments for and against a skatepark for this location.  The majority of
people were in favour of skatepark going in this park, 16 for and 9 against.  Also, 16 were
in favour and 8 against the idea for a skatepark to be constructed in an alternative location
within the Ocean Reef area.

Penistone Reserve, Greenwood
People presented arguments for and against a skatepark for this location.  The majority
were against a skatepark going in this park, 2 for and 24 against the idea.  The majority
were also against the idea for a skatepark to be constructed in an alternative location
within Greenwood, 7 for and 16 against.

3. MACNAUGHTON PARK, KINROSS – CONCEPT DESIGN MEETING

Cr Hollywood outlined the initial Skatepark concept design meeting for MacNaughton
Park, Kinross that included representatives from the Skate Association of Western
Australia (SKAWA).

4 FUTURE SKATEPARK FACILITIES

Cr O’Brien detailed outcomes of a meeting with Margaret Quirk MLA, Member for
Girrawheen, for a joint venture between the City of Joondalup, City of Wanneroo and the
City of Stirling, for a proposed skatepark facility to be located in Liddell Reserve,
Wanneroo.

An extensive discussion ensued with various options for the development of skate
facilities identified.

2. GENERAL BUSINESS

It was agreed that the following actions would be undertaken:

• Arrange a meeting with the Greenwood High School Principal and President of the
Parents and Citizens Association to discuss the feasibility of a skatepark located
within the school grounds.

• Contact Churches of Christ Sport and Recreation Association to discuss the
feasibility of a skatepark located at Warwick Leisure Centre.

• Cr Hollywood and Cr O'Brien to meet with the Mayor of the City of Wanneroo and
local Ward Councillors in relation to the Liddell Reserve proposal.

• Research the potential demand from young people for the Elcar Park skatepark
proposal.

• Continue planning the MacNaughton Park, Kinross skatepark facility.
• Place the Mirror Park, Ocean Reef skatepark proposal on hold until above action

has been completed.

3. DATE OF NEXT MEETING



5.00PM Monday 20 August 2001 in Conference Room 2.

4. MEETING CLOSURE

The meeting closed at 5.43pm.

Chairperson _____________________________________________

Date _____________________________


